
UFO CHALLENGE
If you have been 

saying to yourself, “I 
need to sign up for 
the UFO Challenge,” 
then you have to stop 
procrastinating and do 
it! The December 11 
Day Chapter Meeting will be the last opportunity 
to sign up, pay your $1 fee, and turn in your 
completed UFO projects’ list. So stop by the UFO 
Challenge table at either December Chapter 
Meeting so that you don’t miss the opportunity to 
participate in this activity.

The form for listing your UFO projects may be 
downloaded from the PPQG website. Here is 
what you do:

Go to the PPQG website (www.ppqg.org)
Click FORMS button;
Click on the UFO Challenge Form;
Print the Form

For Guild members who have signed up for 
the UFO Challenge and have not turned in 
your completed Challenge form, you have until 
December 11 to do so. After that date, you will 
miss your chance to participate in the UFO 
Challenge. So be sure you get your completed 
form in on time.

If there is any Guild member who wishes to 
participate in the UFO Challenge and will not 
be able to come to either December Chapter 
Meeting, you may mail your fee and/or your 
completed UFO projects’ list to either UFO Queen 
no later than December 11. YOU DO NOT WANT 
TO MISS THE DEADLINE!!

UFO Queens: Lois Bates, 898-4640;  
Valobo@aol.com
Nancy Shrout, 898-4174;  
bandnshrout@verizon.net
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November Birthdays
Sharon Ahmed Dec
Joanne Paryz Dec
Theresa  Baker 12/1
Jackie Hladik 12/4
Barbara Higgins 12/6
Rhonda Gianturco         12/7
Judith Marlow 12/11
Juanita Scripter 12/11
Lorna Lewis 12/12
Myla Witten  12/12
Brenda Kasnic 12/14
Mary Lanzendorf         12/16
Laura  Jennison 12/16
June Dade 12/18
Cathy Hudson 12/18
Penny Weber 12/18
Geneva Lovell 12/23
Darlene Massey 12/27
Linda Tyler 12/27

PPQG President’s Message 
As 2015 rolls to a close, I would like to thank 

all the wonderful volunteers we have in PPQG. 
It takes a lot of work by many people for our 
guild to exist and make everything run smoothly. 
THANK YOU to every one of our wonderful 
volunteers – PPQG is all the better because of 
you!

Have a safe and happy holiday season – with 
lots of time for quilting!

Isobel Meekins



 

“The Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly.

Please send news items, articles, 
inquiries and advertisements to:

Donna D’Amelio

donnadamelio@verizon.net

Please note PPQG newsletter
  

in subject line of emails so 
 

I don’t delete it accidently.

Articles and Ads for 
 

January’s Newsletter 

are due by December 20.

Advertising Rates
(Payable in Advance)

Full Page - $50
Half Page - $25

Quarter Page - $15
Business Card - $5

Personal Classified - $2.50

Volunteers 2015
Membership  Debbie Moore                874-4323
 Carol Pittman 877-7206
Newsletter  Donna D’Amelio 826-1031
Circulation  Debbie Moore 874-4323
Property Management  Natalie Hutchinson  867-6761
Sunshine  Sandy Barnes 833-8233
Service Projects  Gala Damato  872-6823
Patriotic Service Quilts  Sherry Behun 850-2222
Challenge 2015 Yvette Cienski  234-0232
 Crystalann Duarte  887-8991
Webmistress Donna D’Amelio 826-1031
Workshops  Sharon Ahmed and  969-1538
 Joanne Paryz  890-0946
E-tree Donna D’Amelio 826-1031
Winter Mystery Susan Virden 277-9343
Fall Festival Susan Waddles 886-0728
2015 Symposium Kitty Tully 851-8726
 Raquelle Hill 223-1232
 
Day Chapter
Day Monthly Minis  Susan Virden   277-9443
Day Block of the Month Corrine Vance  234-3131
 Toni Wood 439-5990
Day Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield 224-0427
 Janice Ward 877-3198
Day Programs  Debra Stebbins 369-4021
Day Parliamentarian  Pat Winters 877-8824
Day Historian  Georgene Huggett 868-9785
Day Librarian  Claire Arsenault (603)978-3154

Night Chapter
Night Monthly Minis Joy Duke 838-1043
 Nancy Garnett 838-1716
Night Greeter  Sandy Barnes  833-8233
Night Hospitality  Goldie Fields 766-8503
Night Parliamentarian  Susan Kopczyk 766-9294
Night Librarian  Norma Sims 596-0548 

 Theresa Baker 851-4325
Night Historian  Linda Odell 869-6314
Night Programs  Kitty Tully 851-8726
Scrappy Therapy Gail Lockheart 356-0830
Border Exchange Janet Dyer 868-6247 

Unless otherwise noted, area codes are 757

GUILD BOARD AND VOLUNTEERS

Board Members 2015-2016
President  Isobel Meekins 874-4750
Vice President Jeanne Vaul 685-5160
Executive Secretary Norma Sims 596-0548
Executive Treasurer Rhonda Gianturco 833-1677
Night Coordinator  Jeanne Surber 719-6676
Night Treasurer Lorraine Meadows 868-4110
Night Secretary  Barbara Linde 867-7909
Day Coordinator Linda Mitzel  851-7600
Day Treasurer Gala Damato 872-6823
Day Secretary Susan Waddles 886-0728
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Volunteer 
Needed

We need 
a new night 
librarian 
starting in 
January. 
Thanks so 
much to Norma 
Sims, who 
will be giving 
up the post in 
January, for taking care of the night library. As 
a past librarian myself, I will say one of the best 
perks for taking on the library is that you have 
access to all the books any time you want! 

Quilt Show
The 43rd Annual Quilters Unlimited Quilt Show 

will be held June 3-5, 2016 at the Dulles Expo 
Center in Chantilly, Virginia. The theme will 
be Virginia’s Beautiful Waters. The show will 
feature a special exhibit of 177 quilts inspired by 
the National Parks. Quilters from local Quilters 
Unlimited chapters will exhibit over 600 beautiful 
quilts from traditional to modern to art quilts. 
Show hours are Friday 10-6, Saturday 10-5, and 
Sunday 10-4. Admission is $10 for one day or 
$15 for all three days.    

We encourage travel to the show by bus. There 
is ample parking at the Expo Center. As in years 
past the Publicity Co-Chairs will meet buses 
upon arrival to provide admission wristbands, 
programs, and exit surveys. We are offering any 
attendees coming by bus a reduced admission of 
$9 per person if payment is received in advance. 
Bus coordinators will receive two complimentary 
admission tickets. The 2016 show may offer 
some one-half day courses or mini-workshops 
that may appeal to bus groups.   

Please contact us with any questions you may 
have or to let us know if your guild is definitely 
interested in traveling to the show by bus. Please 
also reply if your guild chooses not to participate 
by bus. We look forward to assisting you. Our 
contact information is below.

Ruth Roush, Publicity Co-Chair
ruthnnva@comcast.net
Home 703.751.0165
Cell 703.626.5005

Service Projects
The Service Project Committee has been 

working hard to find small projects that PPQG 
members can make next year.  We will have 
ballots for voting on the projects at the December 
meetings.  If you at not going to be at the 
December meetings and still want to vote, send 
your 2 choices to gala.damato@gmail.com 
before December 11th.  Votes will be counted 
after the December day chapter meeting.  An 
email will be sent out announcing which projects 
were chosen so you can start working on projects 
for the January meetings.  A brief explanation of 
the  projects are listed below:

Fidget quilts for Riverside Hospital, DePaul 
Hospital and Dominion Village in Poquoson.  
These are small quilts with different textures, 
zippers and Velcro to keep the hands busy of 
elderly patients with Alzheimer’s disease.  
Developmental hearts and small comfort quilt 
for CHKD. These are 6 inch hearts made of 
cotton or flannel scraps to be worn against 
the skin of parents with babies in NICU.  The 
hearts are then placed in with the babies 
with their parents scent on them.  We would 
continue the small comfort quilts for babies 
that get to go home but don’t have a good 
prognosis. A pattern will be provided for the 
hearts.  
Place mats for Peninsula Aging Agency Meals 
on Wheels Program.  Place mats would be 
given out in sets of 2 and neutral colors  were 
requested.  PAA also has a need for walker 
and wheel chair bags for patients living in 
nursing homes.  A pattern will be provided or 
you can make up your own pattern.
Wheel chair lap quilts for patients receiving 
cancer treatments at Riverside. The 
approximate size of these quilts would be 32” 
by 40”.  It needs to cover their laps to their 
ankles for warmth but not so long it gets in the 
wheels of the chair.    

Service Project Committee members are Gala 
Damato, Pat Winters, Joan Cochran, Ellen Wood 
and Maggie Haley.  Thank you for generously 
supporting PPQG Service Projects.  

1.

2.

3.

4.
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PPQG Day Chapter Minutes for November 2015
The Day Chapter meeting for November 13, 2015 was called to order at 10:00 p.m. by Acting Day 

Coordinator Isobel Meekins.  There were 79 members, 7 guests in attendance at the meeting.   The guests 
were Donna Dooley, Mariann Amato, Barbara LaMore, Faith Phillips, Linda Eichhorn, Erin Campbell and Julie 
Lutz.

A motion was made by Susan Virden and seconded by Debra Stebbins to approve the September minutes.  
Motion passed.

A motion was made by Jeanne Surber and seconded by Janet Dyer to approve the October treasurer’s 
report.  The report was approved for audit.
President’s Announcements-Isobel Meekins

PPQG now has a Facebook page.  Parts of the FB page will be opened to the public, and parts will be 
private.  Thanks to Cathy Strock for a job well done.
Birthdays for the month were acknowledged and fat quarters were distributed.
The 2016 Challenge chairman needs an assistant; it would be very helpful if she attends the night 
meetings.
We are still in need of a Property Management Chair.  This person would hold the keys to the guild’s 
storage shed located at Big Bethel Road and Todds Lane area.
It is requested that members please be cautious about wearing strong scents to the guild meeting, as this 
is allergy season and your neighbor might be allergic to strong perfumes.
Door Prizes were drawn.

Announcements
Vice President—Jeanne Vaul-Our program for today is by Pat Delaney.  She held a machine quilting 
workshop on Nov 12, and Iced Blueberries on Saturday, Nov 14.  There are still open positions for the 
Saturday class.
Monthly Mini—Susan Virden-The following items were donated by guild members.   Yvette Cienski, four 
mug rugs; Joanne Paryz, pumpkin; Susan Smith, small purse and Karen Komatz, large purse/tote.
Winter Mystery—Susan Virden-The last of the Winter Mystery clues have been disseminated.   Please 
bring your quilt tops to the December day and night meetings for display.  The quilts do not have to be 
quilted for the display.
Raffle Quilt—Jeanne Surber has raffle tickets for sale, the drawing will be at today’s meeting. 
Night Coordinator—Jeanne Surber-The guild needs a Night Librarian to begin the position in January.   
We also need a Night Program Chairman.   Additionally, we will also need a Day Program Chairman.   
Please contact Jeanne or Isobel if you are considering taking one of these positions.
Membership—Cathy Fowler-Dues are due.
UFO-Queens—Nancy Shrout and acting Queen Pat Winters-The 2016 UFO Challenge will begin in 
January.  Members have until the December meetings to sign up to participate.  Several members have 
paid their $1.00 fee, but not given the Queens their list of UFO’s.  Please give your list to Nancy Shrout 
or Lois Bates before the end of December in order to participate.  Emailing your list to one of them will be 
sufficient.
Service Project—Pat Winters is collecting any finished quilts for Natasha House or CHKD today.  
Information about the 2016 Service Projects will be in the next guild newsletter and voting will take place at 
the December meetings.
Program—Debra Stebbins-Next month we will be playing Quilt-O at the meeting.  Members are 
encouraged to bring four coasters (fabric or otherwise) wrapped.   Debra reminded us that the day chapter 
needs a new Program Chairperson for next year.
Workshops—Sharon Ahmed–November 17, there will be a T-shirt quilts workshop by Terry Hanson, cost 
$10.00; 9 am-12-noon at the Grafton Christian Church.   There will be no workshops in December.  
Symposium—Kitty Tully-Sign-up for the Symposium is open for Guild Members; the fee is $55.00 each.   
For your entrance fee, you will receive morning snacks, lunch, evening snacks, a ‘Welcome Bag’ filled with 

•

•
•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•
•

•
•

•

•

•

•

Day Chapter Minutes continued on page 6

Day Chapter Program for December is Quilto!
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PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for November 9, 2015
Jeanne Surber called the Night Chapter meeting for November 9, 2015 to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Business
Attendance—There were 62 members and 3 guests in attendance at the meeting. 
Minutes—Debra Stebbins made a motion to approve the October minutes. Jeanne Harrison seconded the 
motion. The minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
Treasurer’s Report—Kitty Tully made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report in the October minutes. 
Linda Tyler seconded. The report was approved by unanimous vote.

Announcements 
Birthdays—Jeanne Surber acknowledged the birthdays and distributed the fat quarters.
Volunteers Needed —Jeanne Surber asked for volunteers to serve as night librarian, night programs 
coordinator, and day programs coordinator.  
President’s Message —Isobel Meekins thanked Cathy Strock for her work setting up the new Guild 
Facebook page. So far there is only general information on the page. More information will be coming 
in the new year. Isobel announced that we are looking for a new Facilities Chair and helper for the 2016 
Challenge.
Monthly Mini —Joy Duke and Nancy Garnett announced that the Monthly Minis are two steering wheel 
covers  donated by Kathy Fowler and a pincushion made by Shirley Nolan and donated by Barbara Linde.
UFOs —Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout are taking sign ups for UFOs. The forms are on the web site. They 
reminded members to turn in their sheets if they have signed up, or to sign up if they have not done so. 
December is the last month for sign-ups.
Service Projects —Pat Winters stood in for Gala Damato. We have donated small quilts for Natasha 
House or CHKD. Ideas for 2016 service projects are in the newsletter. We will vote at the December 
meetings. 
Honor Quilts —Sherry Behun asked for volunteers for 3 quilts that need labels and cases. One of Sherry’s 
friends who was a quilter, but not a Guild member, passed away recently. The woman’s husband donated 
100% of her sewing room to the Guild. Sherry brought some of the donations to the meeting. Some will be 
used for Natasha House and CHKD projects. 
Symposium —Tricia Lent announced that registration is open. Binders with the full class lists are available 
on the registration table and for members to take to their seats for a closer look. Registration is first come, 
first served, so it’s important to register early to reserve your space in a class. 

Break
We took a break at 7:20 P.M. and reconvened at 7:30 P.M. 

Speaker 
 Jeanne Vaul introduced the speaker, Pat Delaney from Massachusetts. Her topic was “Hue Can Do It.” 
Pat presented a slide show of her quilts as she discussed how she uses color in her quilts. She showed 
the quilts in color families. After the slide show, Pat showed her quilts. There was an opportunity after the 
presentation to look closely at the quilts and to purchase items from Pat. 
 Thanks to Mona Hendrickson for being Pat’s hostess for the week. 
Monthly Mini Winner —Kathy Fowler won the pincushion. Sandy Barnes and Lois Bates won the steering 
wheel covers. The Guild made $42.00.
Door Prizes —Jeanne Surber drew the door prizes.
Show and Tell —Ten members showed their quilts. 
Dessert Social —Jeanne Surber announced that we will have a dessert social during the December 
meeting.
Adjourn —Jeanne Surber adjourned the meeting at 9:00 P. M.

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Linde, Night Secretary

•
•

•

•
•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•
•
•

•

The December Night meeting will be a dessert social, pot luck style, and feature 
a showing of this year’s Mystery Quilts.  In addition, there will be games and an 

opportunity to get to know your fellow members a little better.  
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goodies, one all day class or two half day classes, 
and an evening lecture by Pat Sloan.  After 
January 1, the classes will be open to guild and 
non guild members at a slightly higher rate.  Janet 
Dyer and Helen Heyes displayed samples of their 
class projects. 
Block of the Month—Toni Wood displayed the 
BOM for October; BOM’s are available at each 
meeting for $2.00 each.
Honor Quilts—Yvette Cienski is collecting Honor 
Quilts for Sherry Behun/Gala Damato.
Pins—Yvette Cienski has guild pins for $5.00 
each and pins from the last Quilt Show for $2.00 
each.
Day Treasurer—Rhonda Gianturco is acting day 
treasurer for today’s meeting.

•

•

•

•

Day Chapter Minutes continued from page 4

Call now to schedule a time slot to have your quilt 
longarmed for Christmas gift giving!  Several openings 
still available. Call today!

We have t-shirt designs just for quilters! 
White/Natural shirts start at $14.95 per 
shirt.  Colored shirts at $18.95.
Call today to order!

T-Shirt Express and More, LLC
62 West Mercury Blvd., 

Hampton VA 23669
info.tshirtexpress@gmail.com

www.tshirtexpressandmore.com

757.848.5605
Visit Us!

The Holidays are Here!

Need a Gift for a Quilting       
    Friend or for Yourself?

Monthly Mini—Winners for today were: Mug 
Rugs, Joan Paryz; small purse, Bonnie Dotson; 
Pumpkin, Denise Vassar; Large purse/tote, Linda 
Odell.
Block of the Month winner was Georgene Huggett.
Program—Jeanne Vaul-The program for 
today was “Bedcovers” by Pat Delaney from 
Massachusetts.   Thanks so much to Mona 
Hendrickson who hosted Pat for the week.  
Jeanne presented Pat with one of our PPQG pins.
Show and Tell
2015 Guild Raffle Quilt winner was Norma Sims.  
Congratulations Norma!
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Waddles, Day Secretary

•

•
•

•
•

•
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SYMPOSIUM 2016 REGISTRATION TIME IS HERE!
The Symposium 2016 Class List is now available on our website and on our new 

Facebook page. Read the class descriptions, supply lists, and teacher biographies. 
See color photos of the finished projects. 

Registration opened on November 1 and is first come, first served. There are still 
spots available, so register now to get the class/classes you want. Completed regis-
tration form must be postmarked by March 9, 2016.

We will have registration forms and printed copies of the class list at the December 
meetings. But why wait—log on and sign up for your class now! You’ll save $5.00 
on the registration fee if you register in December, as the price goes up to $60.00 in 
January. 

Wishing you happy quilting, 
Symposium 2016 Committee



 THE PENINSULA PIECEMAKERS QUILT GUILD 
 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

                          JANUARY 2016-January 16, 2017 
 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR PREFERENCE 
____ hard copy of the Guild Roster  or    _____ electronic copy of the Guild Roster 
____ hard copy of the Newsletter    or      _____ electronic copy of the Newsletter 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 
FILL IN YOUR NAME AND ANY CHANGES 

–PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY— 
Name__________________________________StreetAddress___________________________ 

City__________________________State_____________ZipCode_________________________ 

Phone: please list preferred phone number   __________________________________ 

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________ 

Meeting usually attended: Day______________  Night______________ 

Birthday (month & day) ________________ Occupation(optional)_________________ 

Your Quilt Skill Level: 
Beginner______Intermediate______Advanced________Professional______ 

______Check here if you are willing to help the guild and will allow us to contact you regarding 
volunteer opportunities (board or committee member, shows, festivals, projects, etc.) 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Dues: $25 per year for adult members; $15 per year for junior members (ages 12-18 years of 
age).Dues are payable January 1. Membership is from January  1 through January 15 of the 
following year. Those who have not paid their dues by January 31 will be dropped from the 
membership roster and will no longer receive a newsletter. 

To register by mail – send your completed application, a check (payable to PPQG) and a self-
addressed stamped envelope (so that your cards may be mailed to you) to Debbie Moore,              
44 Magna Carta Dr. Newport News, VA 23608. If you prefer to pick up your cards at the next 
meeting, please indicate if you will attend the day_____ or night_____ meeting 

Paid by: Cash ________ Check # ___________ Date _____________ 

New Member _________ Renewal _________ Membership Number __________ 

Paid at Meeting Day ____ Night ____ Mailed In _____ 
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH for NOVEMBER 2015 … 
HAYES CORNER, 12” (finished) , 12½” raw edge size 

Your kit should contain: TWO 2½x6½” green rectangles, SIX 2½x4½” green rectangles, 
FOUR 2½” white squares, ONE 5” white square, TWO 2½” yellow squares, FOUR 2½” 
red squares and ONE 5” red square.  PLEASE STRIVE VERY HARD FOR AN ACCU-
RATE 1/4” SEAM ALLOWANCE … If you find you are having difficulty getting the 1/4" 
seam, www.learnhowtoquilt.com has good videos, as both a refresher and some good 
tips. We all know how frustrating it can be to have a block not come out the way you had 
hoped!  MEASURE YOUR BLOCK WHEN IT IS DONE TO BE SURE IT IS 12½” !!! 
 
1. Make the small corner four-patches.  Sew a white square to a yellow 

square, and a white square to a red square.  Press toward the color.  
Seam these together so it looks like this: 
Make another one just like this! 
 

2. Stitch a small red square to a short green rectangle.  Add another 
short green rectangle to the left of the four patch, then add this red/
green unit that you just made to the bottom of this unit.  Result 
should look like this: 
Make the other one look just like this as well! 
 
Oooo … take time to check your accuracy.  These units should measure 6½” 
from edge to edge in their unfinished state.  If yours is too small, then your 
seams are too large.  If yours is too large, then your seams are too small! 
 

3. On the back of the large white square, lightly draw a diagonal line.  Put this together 
with the large red square, right sides together, and stitch a scant ¼” on either side 
of the drawn line.  Cut apart on the drawn line.  Press toward the red.  NOW TRIM 
THESE EACH TO 4½”. 
 

4. To the left side of the new half-square red/white unit, stitch a small 
green rectangle.  Press toward the green.   Then stitch a larger 
green rectangle to the top of the unit.  Again press toward the 
green.   It should look like this: 
Make the other one just like it! 
 
Once again take time to check your accuracy.  These units should measure 
6½” from edge to edge in their unfinished state.  If yours is too small, then 
your seams are too large.  If yours is too large, then your seams are too small! 
 
 

5. Assemble the units.  Make two that look just like 
this; press toward the right on both. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
6. Now seam those two together, so the  
       resulting block looks like this: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Questions or problems?   Call 
Toni Wood 757 439 5990 or  

Corrine Vance 757 234 3131. 

Very important to trim 
this unit to 4½” square,  
               keeping the                           
               triangle points  
               at the exact  
               corners of  your 
               square. 

This little 4-patch 
should measure 
4½” square in its 
unfinished state. 
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 
November 2015     

Nov 2015 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS DAY CHAPTER
DAY YTD 
TOTALS DAY BUDGET  

NIGHT 
CHAPTER

NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS

NIGHT 
BUDGET  

Chapter Beginning Balance $1,597.04 $505.77 $366.31 $591.05
Income: Block of the Month 68.00 818.00 950.00 0.00 550.00

Executive Transfer 1,925.00 1,925.00 2,625.00 2,225.00
Miscellaneous 15.00 25.00 10.75 25.00
Monthly Mini 62.00 750.00 700.00 42.00 408.00 400.00
Programs 0.00 0.00 400.00 0.00
Total Income: $130.00 $3,508.00 $3,600.00 $42.00 $3,443.75 $3,200.00

Expenses: Block of the Month 55.66 710.31 950.00 0.00 550.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 460.17 500.00 566.50 500.00
Historian 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Miscellaneous   75.54 150.00 23.55 150.00
Programs 1,096.37 2,000.00 3,036.44 2,000.00
Total Expenses: $55.66 $2,342.39 $3,600.00 $0.00 $3,626.49 $3,200.00
Chapter Ending Balance $1,671.38 $1,671.38 $408.31 $408.31

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT EXEC TOTALS
EXEC YTD 
TOTALS EXEC BUDGET

Executive Beginning Balance $10,828.88 $15,257.76
Exec Income: Advertising 0.00 110.00 150.00

Challenge 0.00 0.00 0.00
Community Service 0.00 0.00 400.00
Guild Programs/Workshops 255.00 2,305.00 1,000.00
Library 5.00 6.00 50.00
Local Workshops 50.00 535.00 1,000.00
Membership 575.00 3,487.50 5,800.00
Miscellaneous 0.00 783.73 145.00
Mystery 0.00 0.00 0.00
PPQG Honor Quilts 0.00 332.00 **
Quilt Show/Symposium 2,475.00 2,475.00 **
Raffle Quilt 164.00 768.00 1,500.00
Sales 0.00 190.00 100.00
UFO 0.00 0.00 0.00
Total Executive Income $3,524.00 $10,992.23 $10,145.00

Exec Expense: Challenge 0.00 185.88 0.00
Community Service 0.00 79.99 25.00
Facilities 0.00 350.00 750.00
Guild Programs/Workshops 2,268.99 3,343.98 1,600.00
Library 0.00 0.00 100.00
Local Workshops 50.00 520.00 400.00
Membership 59.43 258.68 200.00
Miscellaneous 0.00 2,365.69 100.00
Mystery 0.00 0.00 160.00
Newsletter/website 0.00 49.00 200.00
PO Box Rental 0.00 130.00 128.00
PPQG Honor Quilts 0.00 339.76 **
Quilt Organization Memberships 0.00 0.00 120.00
Quilt Show/Symposium 60.75 60.75 **
Raffle Quilt 0.00 164.43 150.00
Storage Unit 0.00 1,512.00 1,512.00
Sales 0.00 426.12 550.00
UFO 0.00 0.00 0.00
Transfer to Day/Night 0.00 4,550.00 4,150.00
Total Executive Expense $2,439.17 $14,336.28 $10,145.00
Executive Ending Balance $11,913.71 $11,913.71

**As of 17 November 2015, $7,587.46 belongs to Show/Symposium and $251.30 belongs to Patriotic Service Quilts, of the 
$11,913.71 in the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.  
Respectfully submitted by Rhonda Gianturco, Executive Treasurer.
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